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The project location is on Hunker Creek approximately 10km upstream on 30 grants registered under 
David Gould. Daval Mining is a small placer operation with 3 partners, David Gould, Ian Thomas and 
Mark Wierda. The operation plan consists of re-working previously dredged ground and working the 
side pay on the left and right limits on Hunker Creek and the mouth of Colorado Creek.  

The drilling program commenced on June 30/20 and ended August 9/20. The drilling contractor was 
Sylvain Fleurant Auger Drilling. There was a total of 25 holes drilled for a total of 970ft. Drilling 
performed on the property consisted of the right and left limits of Hunker Creek and a couple of holes 
drilled at the confluence of Colorado Creek and Hunker Creek. The contractor did not need trails built to 
the hole locations, so we did not need to use our equipment for our project. 

We asked the contractor to commence drilling in May but then he was delayed and could not start till 
the end of June. He drilled the first day and then had a break down and did not return to drill until July 
26th.  We did ask for more holes to be drilled on Colorado Creek but by the time he arrived at the 
location the ground was too soft and could not get the drill into the locations. When the contractor was 
at our location, he did have a shut down due to a COVID. COVID did influence our drilling program by 
delaying the contractor to our location, contactor was also delayed procuring parts during his break 
down and his personal problems with COVID. 

The drilling program did give us an idea of what values are on the right and left limits of our property 
and has given us valuable information. This value of this information will directly influence our mining 
plan in the future. 

 We would like to thank the YEMP for giving us the opportunity to do exploration on our grants. 

David Gould 

Ian Thomas 

Mark Wierda 


























